

326 W. MADISON ST. CHICAGO

October 18, 1941.

EVENING AND SUNDAY

TELEPHONE ANDOVER 1234

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Basketball Coach, The University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

May I at the outset thank you kindly for your splendid cooperation in serving on the All-America Basketball Board and submitting nominations for the eighteen players to represent the College All-Stars in the basketball classic to be held at the Chicago Stadium on November 28th?

We are enclosing herewith a complete list of all the players placed in nomination by the Board, and will appreciate your numbering your choices for the eighteen places from 1 to 18, so that we may grade them accordingly.

After the receipt of the returns from all the members of the Board on this grading list, you will then receive one more list with the number boiled down; and we will ask you to make your final selections of the eighteen from the final list submitted, which will be in the course of a couple of weeks, after you return the enclosed ballot.

Incidently, if you are planning on being in Chicago for the All-Star cage classic, I trust you will advise me so that I may make arrangements for you to be in the officials's section.

Will appreciate your returning this ballot immediately with your recommendations, in order to expedite the poll.

Sincerely, M.S. Wilson

HARRY D. WILSON, Director, College All-Star Basketball Game, Room 807, 326 W. Madison St.

hdw/fml